To: Council Members, County of S5t Paul #19

Re: Armistice Community Hall

As existing members of the Armistice Community Hall, it is with deep regrets that we wish to inform the
council members that we feel we can no longer continue the operations of our community hali.
Increased insurance rates, liahility issues, and several senseless acts of thefts and vandalism cver the last
few years have made it difficult for the society te continue its ongoing operations. As well, our aging
membership and the fack of younger people willing or able to join our membership have contributed to
the decision to discontinue operations. The hall is also in need of upgrades and it is felt at this time, it
would be too costly to head in this direction. For several years, the Armistice Community Hall has stood
as a pillar in our neighbourhood. From its weekend dances, to its well-known Nov. Dine and Dance, the
hall has served as a meeting place for neighbours and friends for decades. It will be sadly missed by all,
but fondly remembered.

Again, we regret our decision to discontinue operating the community hall, but feel this is our only
alternative at this time. We are submitting this letter to county council for their review and look forward
to a response.

Thank you,

v

Terry Waozniak

President, Armistice Community Hall




